
Dear Friends,

At long last our extended winter seems 
to be waning and signs of spring are 
in the air.  What a winter!!  From the 
devastating cold and winds of December 
to the four Nor’easters in March that left 
us with downed trees and power lines, 
days of no power and plenty of snow, it 
was quite a winter.  We’re all anxious 
to put it behind us and get out on the 
trails.

Speaking of the trails … because of all 
the wind and heavy snow, there will be 
more than enough work to be done.  We 
will be looking to all of you to help us 
to identify trails that have trees down 
or need other work.  Please let us know 
by calling the office or sending us a 
message.  We will do our best to get to 
those problems in addition to our normal 
trail work and mowing.

There are a few events that I’d like to 
point out and hope that you will add 
them to your calendars.  First, we will 
be having a ride in memory of Patrick 
Keough on June 2 … more details inside.  
Second, instead of an evening party 
we will be having an afternoon event 
called “ECTA Trail Jamboree” which will 
include guided runs, bicycle rides, an 
equestrian event, games, donkey races, 
music and delicious food.  The date is 
June 23 and it will be held at Groton 
House Farm.  Please come!  Last, we 
are adding another run to our event 
list.  This one will be held the day after 
Thanksgiving and will be called “Thanks 
for the Trails.”

This should be enough to keep us busy 
for the next few months!  As always, we 
are very grateful to each of you for your 
support.

See you on the trails,

 
Susan Lawrence 
Chair, Board of Directors

A View from the Chair

Trail Safety and Respect
by Leah Angelini, ECTA Intern

Preserve, Maintain, Respect                                      Spring 2018

As the weather gets warmer, the days get longer, and the trees start to 
bloom, everyone will want to soak up as much sun as possible. Whether 
you will be hitting the trails on your bicycle, driving down the street with 
your top down, or riding your horse off property, everyone has one goal in 
common — relax and enjoy everything nature has to offer. Therefore, it is 
important that we, as a community, have a mutual understanding of trail 
safety and give one another respect so they, too, can feel safe on the 
road and trails. We would like to remind everyone …
Safety
Dress in appropriate clothing that will allow other road and trail users to 
see you easily both during the day and at night. Communicate to other 
trail and road users when you are approaching so you do not take anyone 
by surprise. Be cautious of the trail and road conditions. Be extra careful 
on particularly winding, narrow roads. In order to preserve the integrity 
of the trails, avoid the wet, muddy, slippery trails that could leave tracks 
and impair the ground conditions.  Please stay on the established trails to 
avoid disturbing the surrounding wildlife. 
Respect
We want all runners, riders, hikers and cyclists to feel safe and comfort-
able using the roads and trails. Be courteous of one another. For motor-
ists on the roads, remember to slow down and pass at an appropriate 
distance for runners, riders, and cyclists.  A common rule of thumb is to 
pass at 25 mph or less while giving the road user the maximum amount 
of room when passing.  On the trails, these rules apply as well.  Every 
user on the trail is a fellow nature lover and should be given the equal 
opportunity to use the trails as they wish to. To prevent equine-related 
accidents, cyclists and runners should inform equestrians when they are 
approaching to avoid spooking the horse. Please abide by any posted 
leash laws for specific trails as well. They are there to protect the safety 
of both your dog and other trail users. Remember to communicate, give 
one another space when passing, and a smile or wave to thank them for 
sharing the trail with you. 
We would like to thank everyone who has supported our trail network and 
made this community a better place. We couldn’t have done it without 
you!
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Contact ECTA 
P.O. Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936

978-468-1133

office@ectaonline.org      www.ectaonline.org

Sustaining Corporate Sponsors     __

Thank You to Our Sponsors!ECTA Board of Directors 

Susan Lawrence, Chair
Rick Silverman, Vice-Chair
Chris Pulick, Treasurer
Susie Banta, Secretary
Scott Bumpus
Susanna Colloredo
Haskell Crocker
Ann Getchell
Caroline Gregory
Deborah Hamilton
Eric Krathwohl
Rob Martin
Dan Mayer
Joe Sandulli
Liz Wheaton

ECTA Staff
Carol Lloyd, Dir. Trail Management
Sarah Shadoff, Outreach Coordinator

Trail Stewards
 
Essex 
  Julie DePaolis (978.768.3831)  
  Kay Joseph (978.768.6275)

Hamilton
  Dennis Barnett (978.356.7529)
  Bea Britton (978.468.2733)  
  Susanna Colloredo (978.468.3310)     
  Diane Curr (781.316.4452)
  Susan Lawrence (978.468.1355)
  Michael Madden (617.905.6636)
  Judi Milano (978.887.8044)
  Liz Wheaton (978.468.7944)
 
Ipswich
  Amy Blondin (978.356.3482) 
  Vance Garry (978.238.8365)       
  Nat Pulsifer (978.356.3655)
  Joshua Regula (978.210.5212)
  Joe Sandulli (978.356.7163)
  Ralph Williams (978.948.7702)

Wenham 
  Sue McLaughlin (978.468.7715)
  David Smith (781.307.2020)
  Deborah Stanton (978.626.8424)

Topsfield
  Joe Geller (978.887.9572 or -7000)
  Elaine Robson (978.887.8789)
  Martha Sanders (978.887.8874)

West Newbury
  Ellen Alden (978.363.1170)
  John Dodge (978.463.3231) 
  Deb Hamilton (978.363.5793)
  Coltin Omasta (978.771.3928)
 

Equine EXPO Sponsors (cont.)              _  
Mane Stream
Don Curiale
Lois Cheston
Salem Five
RB Strong Excavating
Hagstrom Co. Inc
Essex County Cooperative

Spring for the Trails Sponsors                                       
Coastal Greengrocer
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Ipswich Bay Glass
Law Office of Donald M. Greenough
New England Running Co./Salomon
Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP
Rich May Attorneys at Law 
Manchester Athletic Club

Run for the Trails Sponsors                                       
Coastal Greengrocer
First Ipswich Bank
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Ipswich Bay Glass
Law Office of Donald M. Greenough
New England Running Co./Salomon
Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP
Rich May Attorneys at Law
Manchester Athletic Club
 
(Sponsors as of April 1, 2018)

Equine EXPO Sponsors                     _  
D. Johnson Insurance Agency Inc.
D.K. Saddlery
Just Horses
New England Horse Talk 
Back in the Saddle
Steed Read

Community Sponsors               _      _  
GAC Runners Club, Inc.
North Shore NEMBA
North Shore Nordic Association
West Newbury Riding and Driving Club

Advisory Council

Heidi Adam
Neil Ayer
Peter Britton
Wayne Castonguay
Don Curiale
Chris Davis
Linda Donovan
Jennifer Eddy
Katrina Hart
Joan Henderson
Kay Joseph
Gerry Kenney
Victoria Kunzer
Carolyn Lackey

Pam Mansfield
Jim MacDougall
Sue McLaughlin
Nancy Merrill
Penelope Neal
Lauren Norton
Holly Pulsifer
Ted Raymond
Betty Redstone
Lily Rice Hsia
Camilla Rich
David Santomenna 
Claudia Woods-Estin



Upcoming 2018 Events

Apr 17  Annual Meeting

Apr 28  23rd Annual Equine Expo

TBD  Birding Walk

May 5  4th Annual Spring for the Trails Half Marathon

Jun 2  Ride in Memory of Patrick Keough

Jun 23  ECTA Trail Jamboree

TBD  Tree and Plant Walk

Sep 15  14th Annual Run for the Trails

TBD  Fungi Walk

Nov 23  Thanks for the Trails 5k
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Visit the ECTA website at 
www.ectaonline.org for 

details of these events and 
for the latest updates.  Do 

you receive e-mailed updates 
from ECTA?  If not, please 
be sure we have your cur-

rent e-mail address.  Contact 
office@ectaonline.org to 

connect with us.  Become a 
fan of ECTA on Facebook and 
Instagram to keep up to date 

with ECTA happenings and 
give us your feedback!

ECTA is currently looking for the following:
- New or Used Gator
- New or Gently Used Chainsaw 
- Volunteer Grant Writer

Please contact Sarah at office@ectaonline.org for 
further information.

Wishlist

New events coming in 2018

Thanks for the Trails 5k
November 23, 2018

ECTA is holding its inaugural Thanks for the Trails 5k  and 
Kids Fun Run the day after Thanksgiving at Patton Park in 
Hamilton (November 23, 2018).  Using a scenic and chal-
lenging course and offering great prizes, this will be an 
event for all! In addition to cash (or gift certificates) for 
top finishers, and many other terrific prizes, there will be 
cash prizes for the teams (co-ed) with the most runners 
and that have the best score (on a traditional XC scor-
ing basis). We are building on the fine tradition enjoyed 
by so many for the last 10 years with Gabe’s Run,  and a 
portion of the proceeds will be donated to Gabe’s Fund.  
Whether you seek a personal record or camaraderie with 
old friends and rivals, this event is for you!

Ride in Memory of Patrick Keough
June 2, 2018

The countryside lost a great friend in Septem-
ber 2016 when Patrick Keough passed away 
unexpectedly.  Whether he was hunting or just 
out for a ride, Patrick loved to be out on the 
trails.  An anonymous friend of ECTA has pledged 
$10,000 to start a trail fund in Patrick’s memory.  
We are so touched and will hold a ride on June 
2 to honor this generous gift.  There will be no 
charge for the ride, but the hope is that riders 
will make some gift, however large or small, in 
Patrick’s memory.  Details for the ride will fol-
low.  Please join us!

ECTA Trail Jamboree
June 23, 2018

Come Walk, Run, Bike and Ride on guided 
trail adventures (for all levels) followed 
by a party featuring live music, live ani-
mals, games, great food trucks and local 
beer from the Tapmobiles of Ipswich Ale 
Brewery.  Join us at Groton House Farm 
in Hamilton on Saturday, June 23rd with 
trail activities from 1-3pm and party from 
3-6pm. Get outdoors and have fun while 
supporting ECTA and the 450 miles of trails 
that we maintain for your access to walk, 
run, cycle and ride!
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We thought we would show you some of the things we were up to in 2017 ...

Yellow House Field, Hamilton

The ECTA holds a trail easement on this trail at Yellow House Field in Hamilton off of Bridge Street. This 
trail got very wet in the spring and became impassable. In order to make it a year-round trail we had 

R.P. Scanlon Landscaping do some improvements. They dug out 6 inches of mud, put down geotechnic 

fabric and added 3/4” pack on top of that. The fabric will keep the pack from disappearing and the 

trail should be great 12 months out of the year. Photos top left.

Trail 44, Willowdale State Forest 

This water crossing had a failed 24” culvert and sink holes were beginning to form over it making it 

a safety hazard. Our temporary fix was a wooden boardwalk, but the banks of the stream started to 
erode and that, too, became unsafe. New regulations required that we replace the 2’ culvert with a 5’ 

culvert. This type of work on a trail was unprecedented. With the help of funding from the DCR’s Recre-

ational Trails Grant, New England Biolabs Foundation, and Peter Britton, we were able to design, per-

mit, and install a state of the art solution. The work was done by T.W. Excavating. Photos top right.

Trail Project Highlights in 2017
by Carol Lloyd, Director of Trail Management



5
5

Trail 3 - 4, Willowdale State 

Forest

Trail 3 - 4 has been in bad shape 

for years. Park officials threatened 
to close it 4 years ago because they 

didn’t have the resources to fix it. 
This then became our priority as 

our philosophy is to preserve trails 

when we can so that we don’t lose 

them. The problems were that it 

was overgrown, wet and eroding. 

The brush was overgrown and diffi-

cult for passage on horseback. The 

water ran over the trail in three 

places making it difficult for pas-
sage on foot most of the year. In 

order to repair this trail, we had to 

include three 12” culverts so that 

the water could flow through them 
rather than over the trail, repair 

the surface and cut the brush back. 

We were allowed to use small 

pipes here because the trail is a 

manmade causeway. Our experts 

at the Department of Environmen-

tal Restoration and IRWA said that 

three 12” pipes would improve the 

hydrology of the area, so they were 

approved by conservation. This 

work was also done by T.W. Exca-

vating with funding from the DCR’s 

Recreational Trails Grant. Photos 

bottom right.
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Trustee Contributors ($1,000 & over)                                            
Mr. and Mrs. G. Christopher Abbott
Kevin Bottomley
Amy Bresky
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Britton
Ellen Cabot
Terri Campbell and Michael Mars
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Ciccolo
Mr. and Mrs. David C. de Sieyes
Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm A. de Sieyes 
Mrs. William V. Ellis
GAC Runners Club Inc.
Groton House Farm Classic Committee
Tim Hilton and Sara Miller 
Pat Kelly
Eric Krathwohl
Susan and Jack Lawrence
Brinck Lowery
Jeanne Nicholson
North Shore Nordic Association
Lauren Norton and David Chapin
Amy and Chris Remondi
Janet and Mike Rogers
Ms. Martha Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and Christine Sandulli
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Schrage
Mrs. Walter Smith
Susie and Dick Stone
Diane and Mark Thompson
West Newbury Riding and Driving Club
Matthew Whitlock and Penny Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wilkinson

Steward Contributors ($500-$999)                                          
Mr. Neil R. Ayer, Jr.
Susie Banta
Ray and Joan Best
Amy S. Borner
Katharine Bradford
Mr. and Mrs. Haskell Crocker II
Scott Fabyan and Marlene Pippins
Flying High Stables
Ann and Sarah Getchell
Thomas and Caroline Gregory
Mr. and Mrs. Brehon S. Griswold
Deborah Hamilton
Whitney and Elizabeth Hatch
Elizabeth Johnson
Karin and Dale Johnson
North Shore NEMBA  

Diane Barbour
Maria Benotti and Peter Kellerman
Julie Boles
Judith Botsford
Don and Cyndy Bourquard
Carolyn Britt and Michael Schaaf
Ms. Anne Burkhardt
Kelly Butterworth
Dr. and Mrs. David A. Byrne
Jim and Shannon Cabot
Ms. Julia Carpenter
Thomas and Carol Catalano 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Cheston
James David Christmas
Dan and Diane Cook
Tim Creamer
Hilary H. Creighton
Christopher Crockett
Mr. Donald Curiale
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Cutler
A. David and Katharine Davis
Chris Davis
Douglas DeAngelis
Mr. and Mrs. David Dearborn
Susan Denoncour
Letizia and Roberto Donati
Lawrence G. Eliot
George and Susan Evans
Lynnette and Jerry Fallon
Cynthia Foote
Bill and Alyse Gause
Joanne Gibley
Bob Gillis
Richard Girard and Christine Lutts
Heidi and Craig Gorton
Mrs. Winifred Gray
Steve Greason and Jessica Schlather
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Greene
Phyllis and Robert Hanson
John Hart and Carol Brooks Ball
Don and Martha Hodgman
Amanda and Michael Hogan
Ann and Tom Hogan
Ipswich River Watershed Association
Dick and Sonya Jacobson
Gary Jewett
Dana P. Jordan and Rodney J. Leserve
Dr. Mary E. Kahan, DVM
Susan Knowles
Kristen and Olaf Krohg
Jennifer and Sean Langford
Leesa Lavigne
David T. and Susan H. Lawrence
Elizabeth Leavell
Josh Lerner and Wendy Wood
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom
Andy and Jan Lindsay
Harry and Molly Lister
Mrs. Donald Little
Carol and David Lloyd
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher C. MacKenzie
Roger Martell and Margaret Crocker
Francoise Martinolle
Joshua Massey and Marthe Aimee 
Caroline Matterson

Mr. and Mrs. Theodore E. Ober
Mr. and Mrs. David O. Phippen
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Pulsifer
Rick Silverman
Mr. Campbell Steward
Chip and Leslie Tuttle
Mr. and Mrs. William Wheaton
Stanley Wood

Patron Contributors ($250-$499)                                          
Anonymous
Nikki and Gregg Bach
Mrs. Patricia Bellinger and Mr. Richard Balzer
Lida and David Bernard
John and Kate Cabot
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carroll
Maureen Clarke
Mr. and Mrs. F. Colloredo-Mansfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Dunstan and Family
Michael and Joan Even
Marah Flemer
Lisa Gallagher
Carole Ganz
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Gardner
Joseph and Maureen Geller
Liz Ginsburg
John Greenbaum and Chris Eaton
Mrs. Judy Gregg
Natasha Grigg
Nancy and Charlie Hovey
Anne Hutchins and James Kirschner
Abby Jackson
Richard and Katharine Kosinski
Martin C. and Anne B. Madden
Mr. Robert B. Minturn
Benjamin B. Morrill
Frederic and Elizabeth Morris
Nicie and Jay Panetta
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Pearson
Will and Lucy Pingree
Lauren and Michael Prior
Mr. Christopher E. Pulick
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Richey
Suzanne Smetana and Britt Hultgren
David Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Stanislaw
Cathy Taylor
Deb and James Thomas
David Tory
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Whitman
Lisa Wohlleib
Mrs. Claudia Woods-Estin

Friend Contributors ($100-$249)                                          
Anonymous
Labor in Vain Band 
Zachary Abuza
Mr. and Mrs. John Adams
Jennifer Allport-Anderson
Ms. Alexandra Arthurs
Trudi and Jonathan Baker

2017 Contributors

Dear ECTA Members and Supporters, 

We acknowledge below the many donors and 
sponsors who have given beyond individual 
and family memberships in support of ECTA. 
Their generosity makes it possible to fulfill our 
mission — our heartfelt thanks to all. 
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Anne and Andrew Mauck
Linda McDonald
Carolyn McIver
Edie McKinnon
Ted and Margot Mehm
Elizabeth V. Meyer
Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett
Tom and Randi Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. C. J. Murray, III
Myopia Hunt
Benjamin Nutter
Peter O’Connor
Barbara F. Ostberg
Katharine Pickering and Richard O’Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Pingree
Lynne B. Preston
Lily Rice Hsia
Ms. Lydia Richardson
Mary and David Rimmer
Susan Robie
Holly Robinson Cookson and Dan Cookson
Carolyn Roy
Robert and Abigail Scherer-Hoock
Stephen M. and Iris Taymore Schnitzer
Jack and Shelagh Schylling
Mrs. Barbara I. Sears
Thomas Sears
Ms. Holly E. Sheltry
Charles and Christine Sherrill
Tom Shirley and Sarah Kaull
Amanda Smith
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Smith
Dick Snellgrove
Mr. and Mrs. P. Stearns
Fiona Stewart and Mark Avenmarg
Leigh Ann Stoecker and Douglas Sector 
Martin and Nancy Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Tallman
Dave Thompson
Trail Comrade
Lorna and Charles Tseckares
Francesca Valeri
Ms. Anne T. Vinsel
William and Laurel Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. David Wanger
Kathryn Wechter
Annmarie Wilcox and Laura Farrell
Stephen Willett and Emer McCourt
Ralph and Julie Williams
David and Diane Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Oliver Wolcott
Michael and Cynthia Woods

Myopia Schooling Field Fund                                         
Anonymous
Ms. Alexandra Arthurs
Mrs. Patricia Bellinger and Mr. Richard Balzer
Katharine Bradford
Ms. Anne Burkhardt
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Dunstan and Family
Nancy and Charlie Hovey
Kristen and Olaf Krohg
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom

Francoise Martinolle
Jeanne Nicholson
Lauren Norton and David Chapin
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Pulsifer
Amy and Chris Remondi
Ms. Lydia Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Richey
Susan Robie
Mrs. Barbara I. Sears
Charles and Christine Sherrill
Rick Silverman
Suzanne Smetana and Britt Hultgren
Cathy Taylor
Diane and Mark Thompson
Francesca Valeri
Mr. and Mrs. William Wheaton
Matthew Whitlock and Penny Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wilkinson
Ralph and Julie Williams

Grant and Foundation Funding_                              
Apple Lane Foundation
Ayco Charitable Foundation
Ciccolo Family Foundation
The Even Family Foundation
GE Foundation Matching Gifts Program
Hurdle Hill Foundation
Institution for Savings
Katharine Bradford Foundation
Kelly Family Charitable Foundation
Mass DCR Recreational Trails Program
New England Biolabs Foundation

Special Gift Designations                                         
Mrs. Patricia Bellinger and Mr. Richard Balzer 
 In Memory of the sweet horse Bo
Mona Berkenbush 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Don and Cyndy Bourquard 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Katharine Bradford 
 In Memory of Patrick Keough, III 
Amy Bresky 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Ms. Martha Buchanan-Forte 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Dr. and Mrs. David A. Byrne 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Cheston
 In Memory of Arthur Finkelstein
Mr. Donald Curiale 
 In Memory of Arthur Finkelstein
Chris Davis
 In Honor of Carol H. Davis
Elaine M. Drolet 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Cynthia Foote 
 In Memory of Ann Bachelder
Cynthia Foote 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton

Mrs. Judy Gregg
 In Memory of my husband, Kit Gregg
Nancy and Charlie Hovey 
 In Memory of Richard Harte
Bob and Ellen Ives 
 In Honor of Katie O’Connor-Ives’ birthday
Gary Jewett 
 In Memory of Charlie Kellogg
Carole Kelly-Sinclair
 In Memory of Kimberley and Jamie, my  
 beautiful daughter and son
Michael Keough
 In Memory of Patrick J. Keough
Mrs. Donald Little 
 In Honor of Andrea Little Eaton
Brinck Lowery 
 In Honor of Susan Banta
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher C. MacKenzie 
 In Memory of Arthur Finkelstein
Mr. and Mrs. George Macrokanis
 In Memory of my horse “Monty”
Martin C. and Anne B. Madden 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Edie McKinnon 
 In Memory of Alexander Hamilton
Myopia Hunt 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Barbara J. O’Brien 
 In Memory of Bobbie O’Brien
Christine Phaneuf 
 In Memory of Alexander Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and Christine Sandulli 
 In Memory of Alexander Hamilton
Leigh Ann Stoecker 
 In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Diane and Mark Thompson
 In Memory of Mark J. Thompson
Brian Young 
 In Memory of Alexander Hamilton

*  List as of December 31, 2017

Our apologies for any omissions



Essex County Trail Association

P.O. Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936

Donor/Member Name______________________________Spouse/Member Name_______________________________

Preferred Donor Listing_______________________________________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________ City______________________________________

State_______ Zip___________ phone______________email________________________________________________

Enclosed please find my check payable to ECTA in the amount of $___________
Please include my new or renewal membership in this contribution at the level checked below:

___ $35 Individual   ___ $50 Family    ___ $100 Friend    ___ $250 Patron     ___ $500 Steward     ___ $1,000 Trustee

I would like to include an additional contribution of $_________ for:

___ General Fund    ___ Myopia Schooling Field Fund   ___ In Memory/In Honor of _____________________________

Please mail your tax deductible gift to: ECTA, P.O. Box 358, Hamilton, MA 01936
Contributions can be made by credit card at www.ectaonline.org or by phone at 978-468-1133

Ward Reservation  Topsfield Linear Common Rail Trail Willowdale State Forest
 Photos by Jane Rumrill


